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Report of the Educational Policies Committee (EPC) 

Meeting of June 18, 2024 

 

Mozaik, GPI and SMART Update 

Changes will be effective starting the week of June 24, 2024. 

 

Internet Security Settings 

An external attack took place on the LBPSB network, which explains the difficulties encountered 

throughout early June. PTU requested improvements in communication and transparency in the future. 

No follow-up email was provided to employees. 

 

High School Schedules 

Schools voted on the new provision they wish to make to their timetable in conformity with the collective 

agreement. One of the schools is still working on establishing their homeroom and transportation 

schedule, but all should be resolved before the fall.  

 

Evaluation 

Marking centers are ongoing. A question was raised about exam and term marks submission and 

extractions. Other questions were raised regarding Ministry marks submissions; Ministry exams are not 

permitted to leave the building. More questions arose about the time required by TOS to import and 

create report cards. No answers were provided. 

 

CCQ 

No English curriculum is available at the moment. Mr. Colpitts heard last week that the program should 

be available online in English by the end of this week.  

 

Continuing Education – Changes to Adult Education Exam Accommodations – Sanction des études 

PTU teachers did not receive information regarding the technological tools being allowed for students to 

use. Information has been shared with Lina Laflèche, Sanction liaison at the school board; information 

was requested by centres in April but was not shared with the teachers. PTU mentioned that it would be 

appreciated if information was shared with centre directors who could then send it to their teachers. PTU 

hopes that communication will be more transparent in the future and that it will be shared with all centre 

directors including newly appointed ones.  
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